
259 
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attached to a Private Loan Note or 
Private Loan Portion Note. 

(t) Interest rate difference means the 
difference between: 

(1) The cost of funds to the Borrower 
for the Private Loan (expressed in 
terms of the true rate of interest appli-
cable to the Private Loan) if paragraph 
(a) of § 25.404 applies to the Private 
Loan; and 

(2) The cost of funds to the Borrower 
for the Private Loan (expressed in 
terms of the true rate of interest appli-
cable to the Private Loan) if paragraph 
(a) of § 25.404 does not apply to the Pri-
vate Loan. 

(u) Non-registered obligation means a 
bearer obligation which does not com-
ply with all of the registration require-
ments of the Internal Revenue Code. 

(v) Permitted arrears prepayment 
amount means the sum of all arrears, if 
any, on all FMS Loans, which arrears 
are outstanding on the Closing Date. 

(w) Permitted guaranty holder means: 
(1) An individual domiciled in the 

United States; 
(2) A corporation incorporated, char-

tered or otherwise organized in the 
United States; or 

(3) A partnership or other juridical 
entity doing business in the United 
States. 

(x) Permitted P&I prepayment amount 
means, with respect to each Eligible 
FMS Loan or Eligible FMS Advance, as 
the case may be, the sum of: 

(1) All principal amounts which be-
come due and payable after September 
30, 1989, on the respective Eligible FMS 
Loan or Eligible FMS Advance; and 

(2) All unpaid interest, if any, on the 
respective Eligible FMS Loan or Eligi-
ble FMS Advance accrued as of the 
Closing Date. 

(y) Private loan means, collectively, 
the loan or loans that is or are ob-
tained by the Borrower from an Eligi-
ble Private Lender to prepay the Total 
Permitted Prepayment Amount, or the 
portion thereof which the Borrower has 
selected to prepay. 

(z) Private loan note means, collec-
tively, the note or notes executed and 
delivered by the Borrower to evidence 
the Private Loan. 

(aa) Private loan portion means any 
portion of the Private Loan. 

(bb) Private loan portion note means 
any note executed and delivered by the 
Borrower to evidence a Private Loan 
Portion. 

(cc) Total permitted prepayment 
amount means the sum of: 

(1) The aggregate of the respective 
Permitted P&I Prepayment amount for 
all Eligible FMS Loans and all Eligible 
FMS Advances on account of FMS 
Loans which FMS Loans do not, in 
themselves, meet the criteria of Eligi-
ble FMS Loans; and 

(2) The Permitted Arrears Prepay-
ment Amount. 

(dd) Unguaranteed-amount equivalent 
means all amounts of payment on ac-
count of any Derivative other than the 
respective Guaranteed-Amount Equiva-
lent. 

(ee) Unguaranteed loan amount means 
all amounts of payment on account of 
the Private Loan other than the Guar-
anteed Amount. 

(ff) Unguaranteed loan portion amount 
means all amounts of payment on ac-
count of any Private Loan Portion 
other than the respective Guaranteed 
Loan Portion Amount. 

§ 25.101 OMB control number. 
The reporting requirements in this 

part have been approved under the Of-
fice of Management and Budget control 
number 1505–0109. 

Subpart B—Qualifications for 
Prepayment 

§ 25.200 General rules. 
(a) To qualify for a loan prepayment 

at par pursuant to subsection (a) of the 
Act, a Borrower must have an Eligible 
FMS Loan or an Eligible FMS Ad-
vance. 

(b) A Borrower may prepay the Total 
Permitted Prepayment Amount in por-
tions using more than one closing; 
however, all prepayments of the Total 
Permitted Prepayment Amount must 
have a Closing Date that is not later 
than September 30, 1991. 

(c) A Borrower may prepay all or a 
portion of the Total Permitted Prepay-
ment Amount; however, if a Borrower 
selects to prepay any Permitted P&I 
Prepayment Amount of an FMS Ad-
vance, the Borrower must prepay the 
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